July 13, 2011

The Honorable Julius Genachowski

Chairman, Federal Communications Commission
445 12" Street, SW

Washington, D.C. 20554

Re: Proceeding 11-65 Involving the AT&T Merger with T-Mobile

Dear Chairman Genachowski and FCC Commissioners:

| write on behalf of the Gay and Lesbian Alliance Against Defamation (GLAAD) to update you on two
important and related matters. First, we wish to withdraw our letter dated May 31, 2011 in support of
AT&T's application to merge with T-Mobile. We remain respectful of the decision of many of our civil
rights community allies to submit letters of support for AT&T's application. We also remain deeply
appreciative of AT&T's various commitments to equality for lesbian, gay, bisexual and transgender
(LGBT) Americans, as exemplified by its excellent employment policies and significant support of LGBT
community institutions and initiatives. Nevertheless, we received many expressions of concern about
our May 31st letter after its filing. We have taken those concerns under consideration, and have over
the last several weeks engaged in a much more rigorous and consultative examination of the relative
benefits and drawbacks to AT&T's application than we undertook in advance of the filing of our initial
letter. We concluded at the end of this reconsideration process that GLAAD should return to a neutral
position regarding AT&T's merger application. Please update your records in this proceeding to reflect
this modification.

Second, our initial support of the proposed merger of AT&T with T-Mobile has led to some confusion
about GLAAD's position on net neutrality, in part because of AT&T's own opposition to net neutrality
regulation. Please be aware that GLAAD disagrees with AT&T's position in this area. GLAAD is a strong
supporter of the general principle of net neutrality. Although this letter is not specific to any proposed
or existing regulatory or legislative standards, we acknowledge that net neutrality is one of the
principles most responsible for the Internet's emergence as the dominant platform for free expression.
A nondiscriminatory and neutral Internet has allowed new digital media initiatives and the blogosphere
itself to flourish online. Net neutrality has cultivated the plethora of online resources available to
otherwise isolated LGBT Americans seeking help with coming out, coping with and countering
discrimination, suicide and HIV/AIDS prevention resources, community building and political organizing
tools, and general self-expression. GLAAD's own work has been effective thanks in large part to net
neutrality. We hope that you will take these views into account as you consider the various net
neutrality proposals before you.
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Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions.

Sincerely,
= B ®g ey S

Mike Thompson
Acting President
Gay and Lesbian Alliance Against Defamation (GLAAD)

CC:

Commissioner Michael Copps
Commissioner Robert McDowell
Commissioner Mignon Clyburn
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